
To: Dr. Charles Johns

Board of Education

From: Dr. R.J. Gravel

Date: Monday, April 25, 2022

Re: Facility Rental Agreements with Beber Camp

Recommendation

It is recommended that the Board of Education consider whether to authorize the administration to enter

into facility rental agreements with the Beber Camp during the summer of the 2021-22 school year.

Background

Board Policy 5030 authorizes school facilities to be utilized by outside organizations that are consistent

with the purposes of the school, do not interfere with the regular operations of the school, and are of

benefit to the district.  The policy was recently revised in May 2020 and defined the consideration process

for facility rental requests submitted by student activity groups, tax-supported entities, section 501(c)(3),

and other community groups.

Most facility rentals come from not-for-profit organizations and tax-supported entities (e.g., elementary

school districts, park districts).  These requests are considered by the Associate Principals for

Administrative Services (for Glenbrook North and Glenbrook South) or the Director of Operations / CSBO

(for all other facilities), in collaboration with other administrators and stakeholders.  The focus of this

consideration process is ensuring that the request falls within the criteria defined within policy and that

approval will not disrupt existing programs or the needs of our students and district-sponsored programs.

Earlier this month, we received a request from Beber Camp (611 S. Milwaukee Avenue, Libertyville) to use

the Glenbrook North parking lot to park buses and luggage trucks when picking up and dropping off

campers for summer camp.  The request (attached) includes the use of parking lots when they are not

being used for our summer school activities.  Beber Camp program is a Jewish summer camp located in

Mukwonago, Wisconsin that helps kids “learn new life skills, create Jewish identity and make friendships

that last a lifetime.”  On an annual basis, Beber camp serves approximately 90 campers from the Glenview

and Northbrook area.  While the school has historically allowed the camp to utilize its parking lots,

Beber’s headquarters “do not lie within the district’s boundaries”, nor do “50% of more of the entity’s

participants resident within the district’s boundaries”.  As a result, this rental requires Board of Education

approval.

This is the first rental from an organization that is not based within the district’s boundaries.  As a result,

the administration is seeking direction from the Board regarding rentals that involve the use of parking

lots from organizations such as summer camps.
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